
 

     May, 2015 
Changing the World, One Woman at a Time 

• HAVE FUN— take a field trip 

• VOLUNTEER—to be a tutor or mentor 

• MEET— new members 
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Volume 48 Issue 8 

Nominated Officer for 2015-2016 
The nominating committee for HMB Branch of AAUW would like to present the 
nomination for AAUW HMB President  for the coming year.  The Officer will  be 
voted on at  our May General Meeting . 

President -  Mary Alice Pearce 

Join Us for the Annual Scholarship Potluck Luncheon  
 

When:  Saturday, May 16, 2015 

Where: Montara Room at the Ritz Carlton Hotel (1 Miramontes Point Road) 

Half Moon Bay 

Time:  11:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

Please join us at our final event of the 2014/2015 AAUW-HMB year: the annual scholarship 
luncheon. The agenda includes an announcement of the Tech Trek and local scholarship 
winners and the named gift honorees.  Also, branch member Judith Rosenberg will share 
insights on her book, A Swedish Kitchen: Recipes and Reminiscences. 

 

If you plan to attend, please note the following: 

Please arrive no later than 11:15. The program will start promptly at 11:30. 

Please bring an hors d’oevre, salad, or dessert that will serve 8-12 people.                    

Main dishes will be provided by the branch officers. 

We will begin eating lunch at noon. 

Carpooling is strongly encouraged. 

We hope to see you there! 

 

Allene Zanger and Ellen Donnelly, Program Vice Presidents 

 

Directions to Ritz Carlton Hotel (Note: meeting location is different than venue of last 

two luncheons) 

 

On Highway 1, drive south through HMB and past HMB Joe’s. 

Turn right on Miramontes Point Road toward the Ritz Carlton. 

At the security checkpoint, tell them you are attending an event at the hotel. 

Further information will be provided about parking.  There will be construction at the 

hotel and they were unable to confirm parking arrangements when this article 

was written. 

Enter hotel through main entrance and ask at front desk for location of meeting room. 
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Help!!! 

 

LAST CALL – Save it for the White Elephant Sale 
 

The AAUW White Elephant Sale, May 23rd, Train Depot, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

Can’t you just feel the growing anticipation! 

We know you are saving a large pile of fabulous items for our sale.  Would you please send both Peggy and 
Mary a list of these items?  As in previous years, our flyers and posters will have a list of specific items of-
fered at the sale.  Antique quilt sounds so much better than bedding!  Keep looking for free items on the 
street, left there after a garage sale.  Pics would be great, too!  This year we are going to attach pictures of 
our items on the Craigslist notice. 

 

Quick overview: 

Collect good and cool and clean stuff for the sale. 

Save it at your house as long as you can! 

Drop off your items anytime between 10a.m. and 2p.m. on Friday, May 22nd. 

If you cannot make this time, we will make alternate Plan B arrangements. 

Send pictures of large and pricey items. 

Price things that are unique. 

Price and note size on all linens, i.e., tablecloths, bedding, quilts. 

Continue to collect pots/plants for the plant sale.  Label your plants with their name and general growing 

conditions. 

Volunteer to help on May 22nd (set up) or May 23rd (sale) or both. 

Come to the thank you tea after the sale for the volunteers! 

White Elephant Co-Chairs 

Mary Sheridan      mary.b.sheridan@gmail.com     722-3554 

Peggy Rozhon       prozhon@gmail.com                    712-9143 

 

Tidings Deadline for September Issue:   

Saturday, August 15, 2015 
When emailing articles please be specific in your Subject Line.  Please name your interest group or other 
subjects not just the word Tidings.  It makes it easier for me to keep track of submissions. Thank you. 

Please send articles as attachments, preferably in WORD. 

Again, Thank you for your help and cooperation. 

Harriett Beck, Editor   hmbeck1@comcast.net 
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If you would like to contribute to our AAUW-HMB Local Scholarship Fund, you may use the form below. 
Our branch Local Scholarship Fund makes awards to outstanding graduates of Half Moon Bay and/or 
Pescadero High Schools who are entering their junior or senior year of college. 
 
YES, I want to support Coastside women in the final stretch of their college education. 
  
Name _____________________________________ Phone_________________________ 

 

Address ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

My gift is in memory of: __________________________________________________________ 

 
Make checks payable to: AAUW-HMB LOCAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND with Local Scholarship noted on the memo 
line. MAIL TO: SUE HATFIELD, 450 Cypress Ave., Half Moon Bay 94019. 

AAUW-HMB Local Scholarship: 

 
By the time the membership reads this article, the recipients of the Edna Cox and Ivania Portacarerro HMB 
Branch Local Scholarships will have been selected and informed that upon verification of registration for 
the summer or fall semester of 2015 they will receive the scholarship of $2000 which the generosity of 
Edna and of our membership have made possible.  The recipients will be announced at the May 16, 2015, 
Scholarship Brunch.  Please join us for that happy event. 

Since 1973, when Susan Alves received the first scholarship of $500 from AAUW-HMB, the branch has 
awarded 72 scholarships.  The recipients for 2014 were Giselle Mendoza, Lena King, Marissa Cagle, and 
Claire Haines.  Each recipient was awarded $2000.  Thank you, members, for your ongoing support of our 
Local Scholarship Fund.  Thank you, Scholarship Committee Members, for your participation in the selec-
tion of our recipients. 

Sue Hatfield, Chair AAUW-HMB Local Scholarship Committee 

Half Moon Bay Chamber of Commerce Education Committee: 
 

The Education Committee met on April 14.  Ron Campana, the HMBHS Principal, reported on the implemen-
tation of CORE Curriculum and the preparation for the mid-term WASC accreditation.  Charise McHugh ex-
plained that the Rotary @ Chamber @ the HS program teaching HS seniors about resumes, finance, social 
media, HT, and interview techniques will take place at HMBHS May 18-22.  Pescadero and Pilarcitos stu-
dents have already received the training program.  Charise is pleased with the students’ enthusiastic partici-
pation in learning about these much needed job and life skills.  Cabrillo Superintendent, Dr. Tony Roehrick, 
announced that the Kent Award has been presented to the Leadership Program at Cunha Middle School.  
The Leadership Program was designed and continues under the guidance of Tom Cox.  Dr. Pernambuco- 
Wise reviewed the community involvement opportunities for the students at Sea Crest.  Our HMB Library con-
tinues to be a busy place offering poetry writing opportunities for teens and adults, a summer school program 
for Special Needs children, a musical experience with Jose-Luis Orozco, and much more.  Check the library 
calendar for upcoming events. 

The local public school districts and CCP programs have been awarded the much needed Big Lift grant sup-
porting early education.  Educational opportunities are lively and thriving on the San Mateo Coastside. 

Sue Hatfield, AAUW-HMB Representative 
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ANNOUNCING 

THE LONG-AWAITED PUBLICATION OF AAUW’s 

SOLVING THE EQUATION 

The Variables for Women’s Success in Engineering and Computing 
“Solving the Equation” asks why there are still so few women in the critical fields of engineering and computing          
—and explains what we can do to make these fields open to and desirable for all employees. 

Just 12 percent of engineers are women, and the number of women in computing has fallen from 35 percent in 
1990 to just 26 percent today. 

You can read this important report at www.aauw.org/research/solving-the-equation. 

You can also order a printed report on Shop AAUW. 

June Baxter, AAUW Funds VP 

THE AAUW FUND 

Wow! Two years heading up AAUW Funds have passed quickly!  It is with pleasure that I welcome Diana Ka-
los, our new AAUW Fund VP.  Congratulations, Diana—I know you will do a great job. 

As I tip my hat and ride away, I want to thank my incredibily sharp and dedicated team of Julie Gerth, Helen 
Paul, Ruth Rafello and Judith Rosenberg. 

Highlights from the past two years: 

*Eleanor Roosevelt speaker (ER funds research) 

*Next Door Solutions to Domestic Violence speaker ( AAUW Community Action Grant recipient) 

*Named Gift Award to Harriett Beck, president and newsletter editor 

*Raised $7,000 in 2014 through individual donations, White Elephant Sales, Pumpkin Bread, Holiday Teas and 
the Fall Phantom Cruise 

*Raised a total of over $10,300 from Jan. 2013 to Jan. 2015 

*Sang “ On the S.S. Scholarship’ to the tune ‘Good Ship Lollipop at Membership Luncheon 

*Provided Career  Development Grants to four young women through our Ruth Rafello and Edna Cos Research 
and Projects Grants 

*Continued to further AAUW’s mission to advance equality for women and girls through advocacy, education, 
philanthropy and research 

 

With gratitude to Julie Gerth, here are a few of the lyric we all sang to the tune “Good Ship Lollipop’ at last Sep-
tember’s Membership Luncheon.  These words say it all: 

ON THE S.S. SCHOLARSHIP 

On the S.S. Scholarhip, 

It’s a no-stress Philanthropic trip; 

Gift large and small grow endowments like the two we have now. 

Fellowships for Ph.D.s, Disserta-tions, STEM degrees. 

And with our Funds 

Women changing gears can get the job done. 

Thanks, Everyone! 

June Baxter, AAUW Funds VP 
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It’s AAUW Membership Renewal Time! 
 
 
It’s that time of year when we all need to think about renewing our AAUW membership 
for the upcoming year (July 2015-June 2016.)  The dues for all renewing members has increased by $4 this 
year due to the increase in state dues but national and branch remain the same so total dues will be $90 ($49  
national; $20 state and $21 branch.)  $46 of the national portion of the dues is tax deductible and the $21 
branch dues may be tax deductible pending the IRS decision on our 501(c)(3) application. Dues assistance is 
available upon request. Contact our Branch President, Harriet Beck, or Membership VP, Mary Sheridan. 
 
We are changing the process this year and using our email distribution list to contact everyone rather than indi-
vidual mailings.  This will save the branch about $100 plus be a more efficient process.  If you are not on the 
email list, you will receive a hard copy in the mail. Information will be sent out on or about  May 1, 2015 via 
email from Betty Lee-Kendall.  There will be a dues renewal form attached and instructions on how to return 
the form.  In order to facilitate the dues renewal process, please send your dues check by June 15, 2015 to 
membership treasurer Mary Sheridan.  If you have issues printing the form, just contact me and I can mail you 
a hard copy. 
 
We encourage all branch members to participate in our branch’s Dues Renewal Fundraiser. This allows 
members to conveniently donate to our scholarship programs at the same time as renewing their dues. Dona-
tions of less than $25 for any or all of the three designated program(s) may be included in your dues check, 
payable to “AAUW-HMB”. 
 
For donations of $25 or more, please include separate checks, which we will forward appropriately, make out 
as follows: 
 
▪ Tech Trek – make check out to “AAUW-CA, SPF” 
                             Tech Trek in the memo line. 
▪ HMB Local Scholarship – make check out to “AAUW-HMB” 
                             HMB Local Scholarship in the memo line. 
▪ AAUW Funds – make check out to “AAUW Funds” 
 
Thank you for your continued membership in AAUW and I look forward to seeing you at AAUW events in 
2015/16. The branch did a wonderful job recruiting new members these past two years so it would be great if 
we could keep that momentum going with a high renewal rate also.  Please continue to support this dynamic, 
powerful national organization by renewing your membership for the upcoming year. 
 
Mary Sheridan 
Membership VP/Membership Treasurer 
 

Membership Matters!! 
Congratulations to Wendy Lama who is the winner of our recruitment contest.   Everyone who recruited a new 
member this year was eligible for this prize and the winning name was selected at the April 13 board meeting.  
Wendy will receive free national dues for next year which is a $49 value.  Thank you to all the members who re-
cruited a new  member to the branch. 

I would also like to introduce our newest member - Peggy Bechtell.  Peggy lives in Montara and is a retired nurse. 
She was recruited by Marilyn Garrison.  Please add Peggy's contact information to your directory and be sure 
and welcome her at our next meeting or event. 

Peggy Bechtell, 1125 Tamarind St, PO Box 370493, Montara, phone - 728-3946 and email to bech-
tell@comcast.net 

Mary Sheridan, VP Membership 
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Tech Trek Scholarship Winners Named 

 by Julie Gerth 
 
The Tech Trek committee has selected 6 seventh-graders from Cunha Intermediate School in Half Moon Bay 
to received full scholarships to Tech Trek Math and Science Camp at Stanford University, July 5-11: 
 
Sonya Cullen, Half Moon Bay 
Melissa Godoy, El Granada 
Mia Griffiths, Montara 
Kendall Mansukhani, Half Moon Bay 
Jamie McIntosh, Half Moon Bay 
Madison Sparks, Montara 
 
 Come and meet these outstanding students at the May brunch. 
 Thanks to committee members Pauline Shue, Mardee Schweikert and Nancy 
 Struck for all the time and energy they devote to this project. 

Edna Cox Fund Committee Report: 
 

The Edna Cox Fund Committee (ECF) met on March 30 to determine the recipients of this fund.  Committee 
members are Chair; Ruth Rafello, President Harriett Beck, Treasurer Barbara Von Glahn and members 
Delores Crabb and Erika Pardo.  As mandated by our policy $2000 for a local scholarship, $900 for one Tech 
Trekker, $1000 to fund our summer STEM workshop will be given and an addition this year $100 to fund a 
teacher as sponsored by the HMB Chamber of Commerce, of which we are a member.  Three teacher grants 
are also to be awarded before this goes to press.  Linda Herbert, kindergarten-first grade teacher at Farallone 
View, will receive $500 to complete the purchase of Imagination Blocks for which the students have already 
raised about $2000.  Lizeth Bendana from Pilarcitos Alternative School will receive $1500 for the first ever 
yearbook for the school and Amy Traenor, head of the math department of Half Moon Bay High School will re-
ceive $403.90 to purchase two sets of Zoom kits to study how volume and other spatial problems look in the 
real world to be used by all math classes with the new Common Core curriculum.  This is one more example of 
how our branch makes a real difference in our school community, thanks to our charter member, the late Major 
Edna L. Cox (retired). 

Thank you Edna! 
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Did you know that according to AAUWs just published report "SOLVING THE EQUATION", less women are 
in technology and engineering now than in the past? ( 12% in engineering and 26%in computer science). 
Here is something unbelievable, according to this report, 30% of businesses will hire a male over a female, 

even though he may NOT BE AS QUALIFIED !! 

AAUW is holding TWO elections this year, state and national. The national elections will be held from 
April 15-June 19th. In your latest edition of OUTLOOK, you can read about the candidates and the 5 pro-
posed by- law changes. The by-law change that will most impact AAUW members is the proposal to extend 
membership to anyone who supports AAUW's mission and pays their dues.  This means that, if passed, the 
requirement for an AA degree or better will no longer be necessary to join AAUW. On the back of your OUT-
LOOK, you will find your AAUW ID # and your PIN # to vote electronically. 

AAUW CA will have voting from April 18-May 8. There is one by-law change they are asking you to vote on, 
to make it easier to replace an elected state officer, if that person resigns. You can go on the AAUW CA 
web site to read about this and also to read about the candidates for state office . Several offices both na-
tional and state are contested this time, so it is important for you to vote to insure you have a voice 
in what you want your organization to focus on during the next two years.  

If you do not have email, you should be receiving a card in the mail, that you need to send back to request 
a paper ballot. The deadline to mail paper ballots is May 26. If you need help in understanding how to vote, 
please contact us and we will be happy to help. 

CA SB358 is one of 30 bills that AAUW CA is supporting, after reviewing over 200 . SB 358 is about Fair 
Pay and is heavily supported by AAUW CA. Let your congress person know that you support this bill.  On 
the national front, the Fair Pay Check Act has been reintroduced to the US Congress.  This also needs our 
support, so send those emails or call your congress person.  AAUW Public Policy will focus more on fair 
pay this year than any other public policy issue. 

Carlos and Mary Vargas, Public Policy, Co-Chair 

AAUW Public Policy: 

Inter Branch Council: (Mary Vargas, IBC Liaison (650) 712-8699 or cvu59@aol.com 

Do you know what the IBC is? It stands for Inter Branch Council. Throughout California , several branches join 
together to from an IBC. They usually meet 3 or 4 times a year to share ideas and information. Our IBC consists 
of 6 branches: SF, North Pen., San Mateo, San Carlos, Pacifica and us. We meet 3 times a year. At our last 
meeting on March 28th, we decided to share our calendars to make a master calendar, so that we can see what 
each branch is doing and possibly attend other branch programs and activities. Our next IBC meeting will be on 
Sat. June 13, where we will be discussing program ideas and planning a joint program for next season. Please 
send me any ideas you may have for this joint program.  Women in History? Equal Pay Day? Or? 
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STEM Day Camp: 
 

Our STEM Day Camp will be held July 14 through July 16 from 9 am to 3 pm.  We will be offering this program 
to 7th grade girls who were not accepted for Tech Trek.  We will also consider including  8th grade girls who did 
not go to Tech Trek last year.  The camp site will be determined by the Summer School site  used by the district.    
It will probably be held at Cunha Intermediate School.  We will no the site closer to the end of the year. 

We will need help from the membership in the following areas: 

1. Women in the STEM fields (who are working or have worked in STEM) who can present a hands on work-
shop on the 14th or 15th or to be part of a discussion panel on the 16th in the afternoon. 

2. Members who can help out with the set up on Monday the 14th, transportation to the beach or walk back 
from the beach with the girls. 

3. Help in making copies of materials 

4. Ideas for hands on activities 

5. Conduct a math game with small groups on the 14th in the morning 

 

This is the third year we will be holding the day camp.  We want to thank the Edna Cox Fund for providing the 
funds needed to make it happen. 

 

Mary Vargas, STEM Coordinator,  712-8699 or cvu59@aol.com 

Check Out our web site?   

Check the updated website halfmoonbay-ca.aauw.net for news about our branch activities and AAUW. 
We have a MEMBERS section which is protected. How do you get into the MEMBERS only section? Type in 
our branch password for this section: HMB Tidings.  
This MEMBERS section should have our bylaws, meeting minutes from the board, board agenda, board 
member contact information.  

Maura Jones, Web Master 

Out & About: 

On May 8th, we will meet at the New Leaf bus stop by 9 am, and carpool 
to the Sunset (Magazine) Gardens in Menlo Park.  We will lunch later at 
the Menlo Grill in the Stanford Park Hotel. 

On Friday, June 5, we will travel to Salinas to visit the John Steinbeck Cen-
ter and have lunch at what was his family home.  We will leave here at 9 
am and carpool.  The entrance fee is $8.95 for seniors/$14.95 for adults.  
The menu is published on the Steinbeck web site each month and seems 
to be between $15-$20.00.Please RSVP for reservations. 

Mary Vargas 712-8699 or Mary Alice Pearce 726-3441 
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Walk with us! 
Friends--We walk all year round!  Join us at 
10 A.M. on Monday mornings.  We walk for 
about 2 hours at various lovely locations on 
the coast.  If you send me your name, I will 
add you to our list and you will receive an e-
mail every Friday or Saturday telling you 
where the Monday walk will be.  It's a great 
way to exercise and socialize!  Marilyn Garri-

JANUS: 

We’re the lunch group, meeting promptly at noon on 
the fourth Wednesday of each month.  We eat at 
12:30 pm and leave at 2 pm unless the hostess asks 
us to stay.  Everyone brings a dish to share except 
the hostess, and we each pay $2 for the hospitality. 
We would love to have you join us but everyone must 
make reservations with the hostess. 

Here is the schedule for May and summer months:   
Wednesday, May 27 at the home of EP. Please 
RSVP by email to justresolu@aol.com.            
Wednesday, June 24 at the home of Barbara 
Kelly,451 Eighth St. Montara, RSVP at 728-3750 or 
kellyinmontara@coastside.net                        
Wednesday, July 22 at the home of Mary Sheridan, 
247 Avenue Granada, El Granada, RSVP at 726-
3595 or mary.b.sheridan@gmail.com             
Wednesday, August 26 at the home of Alma 
Fletcher, 35 Forest Road, Woodside, RSVP at 851-
1334 or almawfletcher@gmail.com 

If you have any questions call Delores Crabb at 728-
3794.  Thanks! 

Home Theatre: 
Our next meeting on May 30 will be at the 
home of Carol Forster.  The title of the film 
will be decided before we next meet.  As 
usual we congregate at 6:00 p.m. for 
snacks with the movie starting about 6:30.  
If you are interested and not a member of 
the group please contact Betty Lee-Kendall 
at 712-1850 or bleek917@sbcglobal.net for 
more information.   Home Theatre will con-
tinue to meet during the summer months 
with meetings on the following dates:  June 
27, July 25, and August 29.                                       
Betty Lee-Kendall, Chair  

Interest Group Coordinator 

This is the last Tidings until the September issue.  You 
will be hearing from me early in August as a reminder to 
get your information in for that issue. 
Many of the Interest Groups have decided to keep ac-
tive this summer. Both Janus (Dorothy Mauer) and 
Home Theatre chairman (Betty Lee-Kendall)  are retir-
ing.  Delores Crabb has agreed to be chairman of 
Janus.  As of today, there is no one for Home Theatre.  
It was agreed to continue Home Theatre thru the sum-
mer, but there won't be any home theatre if someone 
doesn't volunteer to be chairman.  You can contact 
Betty  712-1850 as to what is involved.  Please let me 
know too if you are  willing to take over. 
Carol Forster, coordinator for Interest Groups 
726-4984 

Hands On: 
 

Get a jump on summer and bring your own 
project to work on. Get inspired by our tal-
ented group! 
Come and join us at our next meeting on 
Wednesday, May 13th from 4-6 PM at the 
home of Betty Zographos, 151 Creekside 
Drive, Half Moon Bay (726-2891; bet-
tyz@coastside.net). RSVP, please! 
 
We will be meeting throughout the summer: 
June 10th at Ruth Rafello’s, July 8th at 
Nancy Struck’s, August 12th at Madeline 
McReynold’s. Reminders will be sent. If you 
would like to be on the email contact list or 
want to be removed from the list, please let 
Delores know. 
 
Delores Crabb, Chair 
coastcrabb@comcast.net 

Out and About:  July Field Trip             

Did you know that Tiburcio Vasquez was followed from 
SF and murdered as an act of revenge at 270 Main 
St.? And that our Main Street Bridge is made of rein-
forced concrete, the steel used was from discarded 
cables of SF cable car lines? Join us for an historical 
walking tour of HMB, tentatively scheduled for July. An 
email will be sent closer to the date. 

Contact Mary Vargas or Mary Alice Pearce to be put 
on group email list. 
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Great Books  

Bridge Group: 

The bridge group meets the third Friday, Septem-

ber through May (except in December), from 

10:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. May’s meeting will be on 

the 15th at Sheila Cresson’s house in Half Moon 

Bay. Please contact Kit Bunnell at 726-9547 or by 

email at csbunnell@earthlink.net for more informa-

tion or to reserve a spot. Since we take the sum-

mer off, there will be no bridge meetings in June, 

July or August. We will resume in September. 

Celebrating Coastsider’s              

Portuguese Heritage: 

On Saturday, May 23, a Portuguese dinner will be 
held hosted by Ruth and Vince Rafello and co-
hosted with Sarah and Peter Dekker.  It will cele-
brate the Portuguese heritage of our Coastside.  If 
you wish to attend, make your reservations with Nin 
Nelson, 560-9025 or cell number 650 622-6024.  
Space , as always, is limited.  It will be a festive eve-
ning.  Attendees will be assigned a menu item but 
will share equally in the cost of the dinner.  You will 
receive your recipe along with time and place via 
email a week before the dinner. 

PS: Note that reservations close May 4. 

INCREDIBLE EDIBLES: 
After long deliberation gourmet dinners will now 
be known as the INCREDIBLE EDIBLES.  This 
will give more scope to the activities that will now 
accompany FOOD.  Good eating will still have 
high priority but this coming year will have the 
food in fun places.  You will doing incredible fun 
things such as August 15 will be a TAILGATE 
PICNIC at 5 pm in the back lot of Coastal Reper-
tory Theatre-before you go inside to see Jesus 
Christ Superstar.  Important that you make reser-
vations for that before July 10.  Reserve with 
Nina nencgn@yahoo.com.  Mark your calendars 
now.  The rest of 2015/16 promises other inter-
esting sites and the usual incredible food. 

Great Books is a reading group that meets the 
second Thursday of the month at 2:00 in the 
home of one of the members.  Book discussion 
and a light snack is provided by the hostess.  The 
next three meetings are at the home of Bev Lan-
dess with others acting as hostess.  As always, 
please let Bev know if you plan to attend.  May 
14, The Picture of Dorian Grey, Oscar Wilde; 
June 11, A Lost Lady, Willa Cather; July 9, A 
Distant Mirror, Barbara Tuchman.  I hope the 
summer months will allow time for lots of reading. 

Evening Book Group: 
The Evening Book Group will meet                             
Tuesday evening, May 26 at 7 pm at Madeline Mc 
Reynold’s home in Miramar.  We will be discussing 
Jo Jo Moyes’ book, ME BEFORE YOU.  Marie La 
Prade will lead the discussion starting at 7:30 fol-
lowing a half hour of social time.  For more informa-
tion, contact Marianne Harrison at 
mimih108@sbcglobal.net or 726-4553. 

The SUMMER schedule for reading is: 

Tuesday, June 30 SANDCASTLE GIRLS by Chris 
Bojalian.  Facilitator: Nancy Evans. 

Tuesday, July 28 a Potluck and selection of books 
for 2015/16 

Tuesday, August 25 ZEALOT by Reza Azlan.  Fa-
cilitator: Jean Slanger. 

For more information, contact Marianne Harrison. 

Current Events: 
Our last meeting for this season will be on Tues-
day, May 19 (note change from 2nd to 3rd Tues-
day). At 2:00  pm at 14 Lighthouse Rd., HMB.  
We will discuss what is happening in the world 
and the results of the AAUW elections and how 
this will impact us, and anything else you are in-
terested in.  Please let us know if you can come. 

Carlos & Mary Vargas, 712-8699 or 
cvu59@aol.com 

Out to Breakfast: 
The Out to Breakfast group meets the 2nd Friday of 
each month at 8:30 am.  In May we will meet at the 
Café’ Classique, 107 Seville Ave., El Granada on 
Friday, May 8.  You hay have read that it has been 
sold but wwe checked with the owner and it will be 
“business as usual”. 

Hope to see you there, it’s a nice way to begin the 
day. 

Peg, Chair 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
                                                  

   1 2 

3 4 5 

 

6 

 

7 
 

8 9 

 

10 11   
 

Walk & Talk 

10:00 am 

12 
 

13 

 

14 

  

 

15 
Daytime Bridge 
10:30 am 

16 

 

17 
 

18      
Walk & Talk 

  10:00 am 

 

19 

 

20 21 22 
 

23 
Portuguese  

Gourmet (pm) 

24/31 25 26 27 28 29 30 
 

May 2015 

Janus  12:00 

Out to Break-
fast  8:30 am 

Board 
Meeting     

7 pm   

Great Books 

2:00 pm 

I serve Individuals, Sole Proprietors, LLC's, Corporations,

Your TAX CALENDAR      by Deb Marion, CPA, EA        AAUW Member, Half Moon Bay Branch

A+ RATING  by Better Business Bureau
and  "I come to YOU."

Hi . . . Visit my website DebMarionCPA.com

Deb Marion, CPA, EA    650.393.3044    accoun5@aol.com

for info about my complete Tax Preparation, Tax Planning,

Tax Audit Representation, and QuickBooks services.

Visit Deb's WEBSITE at DebMarionCPA.com

Non-profits, Estates and Trusts.  Call me, let's talk!

EXPERT TAX SERVICES - CPA, EA

TAX PREPARATION

TAX PLANNING

2014 Best on Coastside Runner-up, HMB Review, Readers' Award

TAX AUDIT REPRESENTATION

QUICKBOOKS PROADVISOR

Tidings 

Deadline 

Out and About 

9 am  

Walk & Talk         
10:00 am 

Scholarship 

Brunch 11:00 

am 

Home  Theatre 

6:00 pm 

Evening Book 
Club 7:00 pm 

Current Events    
2 pm 

Walk & Talk 

10:00 

Hands On  4 pm 



“AAUW advances equity for women and girls 
through advocacy, education, philanthropy, 

and research.” 

Half Moon Bay Branch 

409 Wave Avenue 

Half Moon Bay, CA 94019 

 

In principle and practice, AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no barrier to full participation in this or-
ganization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class. 
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Do you know about the Sunshine Committee?  
We assist local branch members when support is needed and wanted. Our volunteers offer sup-
port by providing transportation to appointments, visiting the patient, and delivering meals for the 
AAUW member and their family.  If you would like to volunteer on an as-needed  basis, please 

contact Jeanette Chapman at 726-5161 or handyjc@juno.com.    We appreciate all volunteers! 

 


